
BRIGG ANNUAL TOWN MEETING – 2016
Minutes of the Brigg - Annual Town Meeting held at 7.30pm,on Monday 22nd  March 2016 in the Angel Suite, Brigg.
6 Residents were in attendance including Town Councillors.
Also in attendance:

Mr. Tony Parker – Public Footpath Warden

Sally Walker – Community Warden, Parking & Control Centre Manager, NLC

David Elliott - Scunthorpe Telegraph



Nigel Fisher – Brigg Blog



Peter Thompson - Market Rasen Mail

1. Welcome by the Town Mayor

Cllr. James Truepenny welcomed everyone to the Annual Town Meeting.
2. To Receive Minutes of the 2015 Annual Town Meeting

It was resolved that the Minutes of the 2015Annual Town Meeting, having been circulated this evening, should be taken as read and approved.

	Proposed:  Cllr. C. Sherwood
	Seconded:  Cllr. D.A.L.Campbell


3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
None.
4.
TOWN MAYOR’S REPORT

See printed report attached.
5.
REPORTS FROM OTHERS, TO INCLUDE:
i) Mr. A. Parker – Public Footpath Warden

Mr. Parker assured that there have been few matters of concern regarding the town’s public rights of way over the last year.  All routes are ina useable condition and are easily accessible.  

North Lincolnshire Council’s Public Rights of Way staff deal promptly with any matters that arise.
The Ancholme Towpath continues to extend northwards beyond the Broughton Bridge towards its ultimate goal of South Ferriby.

ii) North Lincolnshire Council
Cllr. R. Waltham delivered the following report:-
· The general council tax has been frozen with a 2% rise in the element for Adult Social Care.

· Most shops in Brigg will pay little or no business rates.
· The first sods have been dug at the Brigg Recreation Ground, which is to be developed with a £2.4 million budget.

· The Ancholme Valley Way represents a significant renewal project.

· Free car parking continues across North Lincolnshire with free parking all day on Saturdays and Sundays.

· The Well Being Hub in Brigg continues to be well supported.

· £1.0 million being spent on Sir John Nelthorpe School.

· The new Vale Academy building is costing £13.9 million.  Talks underway regarding increased community use.

· The Imagination Library continues to be successful and is helping to improve literacy levels.
· There is a new car park at Brigg Primary School.

· A new path, connecting Atherton Way to Grammar School Road, is being well used

· NLC is reviewing how the area around the railway station can be improved.

· The number of Community Wardens has risen to 14.

· The library in Brigg has over 2000 borrowers.

· There is continued financial support for the Brigg Heritage Centre.

· A £30.00 bus pass is available for all students in post 16 education.

· £30,000 has been pledged to develop the playground at the end of Almond Grove.  
iii)  The Role of Community Wardens – Sally Walker, North Lincolnshire Council.
Civil Enforcement Powers were taken over by NLC in 2010.  The powers of the Community Wardens over this period have increased, and they have now taken over some of the powers previously held by the PCSOs.  There are an extra four wardens “on the beat”.
In order to carry out their work, the wardens rely on intelligence from members of the public.  Reports can also be made through the NLC website.
Ms. Walker then invited questions from those present at the meeting.

Cllr. M.S. Campion asked what powers the community wardens had with regards to litter.
Ms. Walker explained that a fixed penalty notice of £80.00 is issued to the person once they have provided their name and address.

Cllr. B. Parker asked whether or not the police could be called if the offender was rude to the warden.

Ms. Walker assured the meeting that this was an option.
Cllr. Mrs. A. Eardley raised concerns about cigarette ends throughout the town.
Again a fixed penalty notice can be issued.

Mr. J. Kidd asked how many fixed penalty notices had been issued in Brigg, are there any particular places where rogue parking is a problem and how often do the wardens visit Brigg.
Ms. Walker advised that there had been none issued in Brigg to date and that she did not have the figures for NLC as a whole. Generally rogue parking problems are in the town centres.  The wardens visit Brigg on 2/3 occasions per week.
Mrs. J. Brock raised concerns about traffic turning right as they exit the Tesco car park.

She was assured that this is a police matter.
6.
BRIGG TOWN NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN – CLLR. M. STOREY 

   “YOUR vision for the future development of OUR Town”
Cllr. M. Storey advised the meeting of the current status of the Neighbourhood Plan.  The Draft Vision is that:

“Brigg will continue to respect and reflect the views of its community.  It will evolve and expand whilst maintaining its distinctive character and continue to be a vibrant and thriving market town that is a pleasant place in which to live, work, play and visit.”  
Cllr. Storey outlined the next stages in the production of the Neighbourhood Plan and invited the people of Brigg to join the council in shaping the future of Brigg.
7.
OPEN FORUM
Mrs. J. Bell expressed concern about the new MOVA Traffic Light System at the junction of Wesley Road, Barnard Avenue and Old Courts Road.  The traffic lights are hard to see as you approach them by car from the Monument Roundabout.  The first set that become visible are the ones for the right turn onto Wesley Road and this leads to confusion for drivers.
Cllr. R. Waltham assured those present that he would take these concerns to NLC Highways Department.

Mrs. J. Brock also raised concern about the number of drivers who go through red lights at both sets of lights on Barnard Avenue.

Mr. T. Glossop asked the Town Council why it was footing the bill for the installation of the new lift as it was his understanding that when the lease was taken on 20 years ago that this was not the responsibility of the Town Council.

Mrs. C. Davis, the Town Clerk, assured Mr. Glossop that the Town Council had sort legal advice regarding the lease.  Unfortunately, the maintenance and replacement of the lift was its responsibility given that the fabric of the building did not need to be altered to facilitate the installation. 

Mrs. J. Bell asked about the empty shop in the Market Place, which she described as an “eyesore”.

Cllr. J. Truepenny replied that it is very difficult to force a business to tidy up its premises.

Cllr. R. Waltham agreed with Cllr. Truepenny and said that a property has to be in an extremely poor state of repair and a danger to the public before the local authority can take decisive action.  He also advised that there has been a successful planning application, (July2016), for a takeaway food outlet on the premises.  
Mr. J. Kidd expressed concern that traffic calming “speed bumps” are often used by pedestrians as crossings.  This is a cause for concern given that children leaving schools use them without checking that the way is clear.


Mrs. J. Brock thanked the Ward Councillors, as representatives of North Lincolnshire Council, for the resurfacing work done on the Newlands Estate.


Mr. R. Percy raised concerns about the lack of advertising for events in the town.  
Cllr. James Truepenny advised that it is not within the Town Council’s remit to advertise events in the town.  However, the Town Council is always happy to publicise events on its website and on social media if the organisers give them the relevant details.
Meeting closed at 8.45 p.m.
Signed:  ..........................................................

Chairman, Annual Town Meeting 2017.
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